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  GEORGIA BOARD OF DENTISTRY 
 Injectable Pharmacologics Committee  

September 19, 2014 
2 Peachtree St., N.W., 36th Floor 

Atlanta, GA 
9:00 a.m. 

 
The following committee members were present:  Staff Present: 

Dr. Richard Bennett      Tanja Battle, Executive Director 

Dr. Tracy Gay (ad hoc member)     Bryon Thernes, Asst Attorney General 

Dr. Steve Holcomb (arrived at 9:29 a.m.)   Brandi Howell, Bus Operations Spec 

Dr. Logan Nalley 

        Visitors: 
        Dr. Ken Gilbert 

        Dr. Jonathan Bullard 

        Dr. Charlie Coulter 

        Dr. Thomas Price  

        Melana McClatchey, GDA 

        Carol Wooden, AGD 

              

Open Session  

 

Dr. Bennett established that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m. 

 

Course Approval Discussion 

The Committee discussed the CE provider application submitted for Therapeutic Botulinum 

Neurotoxins for Dentistry.  Dr. Nalley made a motion to table this course submission to allow for 

adequate time to review.  Dr. Gay seconded and the Committee voted unanimously in favor of the 

motion. 

 

The Committee reconsidered the CE provider application submitted for DentaSpa.  Dr. Bennett 

stated that he and Ms. Battle recently met with the Georgia Composite Medical Board to discuss the 

issues related to the practice of medicine and the therapeutic role of injectable pharmacologics in a 

dental setting.   The Medical Board was unaware that the Georgia Board of Dentistry only has one 

approved injectable pharmacologics course at this time.  Dr. Bennett emphasized the importance of  

gearing courses towards dental practitioners in dental settings.  Dr. Nalley made a motion to uphold 

the denial of the course submission.  Dr. Gay seconded and the Committee voted unanimously in 

favor of the motion. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Dr. Nalley made a motion to approve the Public Session and Executive Session minutes of the 

September 6, 2013 Injectable Pharmacologics Committee conference call.  Dr. Gay seconded and 

the Committee voted unanimously in favor of the motion. 

 

Dr. Logan Nalley made a motion and Dr. Tracy Gay seconded and the Committee voted to enter 

into Executive Session in accordance with O.C.G.A. §43-1-19(h)(2), §43-11-47(h) and §43-1-2(k) 

to deliberate and receive information on applications. Voting in favor of the motion were those 

present who included Dr. Richard Bennett, Dr. Tracy Gay, Dr. Logan Nalley, and Dr. Steve 

Holcomb. 
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Executive Session 

 

The Committee discussed the following: 

 

Legal advice regarding rule clarification. 

 

Registry Applicants 

 V.B. 

 J.R.S. 

 
No votes were taken in Executive Session.  Dr. Bennett declared the meeting back in Open Session. 

 

Open Session  

 

Dr. Holcomb made a motion to approve the recommendation based on deliberations in Executive 

Session as follows:   

 

The Board of Dentistry will send a letter to all of the IP Registrants clarifying the Injectable 

Pharmacologics rule.  

 

Registry Applicants 

 V.B.  Approved application 

 J.R.S.  Denied application 

 

Dr. Nalley seconded and the Committee voted unanimously to approve the motion. 

 

With no further business for the Committee to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 9:37 a.m. 

 

Minutes recorded by Brandi Howell, Business Operations Specialist 

Minutes edited by Tanja D. Battle, Executive Director 

 


